[image: ]September 12, 2024

Dear families, 
Thank you for joining us at the open house last night. 81% of our families attended to come see us. We are very proud of our students and what they’ve accomplished in only 12 days of school. Thank you for being a part of our St Paul’s Crusader family.

[image: ]Enclosed is a permission slip for Apple picking. $5 per student will offset the trip cost and get every student a small bag of apples to bring home and the experience of apple picking. Grades 1-8 will be traveling by bus to Burtt’s in Cabot. Pre-K to kindergarten will be traveling by private car to Rooty’s in Brownington. Chaperones are welcome on a limited capacity at $10 per person. You must have Virtus training to attend a field trip. To drive students in your car you must be approved by fingerprint background check. It’s wonderful having families finally able to get together on these sorts of events.

Just as a reminder about cars: 
1) the car drop off and pick up Lane is one way entering at the railroads and exiting by the front of the school between 7:30-8:00 AM, and from 2:30 to 3:00 PM.  
2) Please be sure to push all the way to the right to allow the bus to come through. 
3) Getting in and out of your car should be quick and efficient. If you have a lot of buckling to do, then, I suggest you pull far forward and let others start unloading behind you to keep the lines moving. 
4) There is a new law in Vermont stating that only 13 years and older should be in the front seat if there are other seatbelts in the car. The fact that there are toolboxes or clutter in the backseat does not count. Thank you for complying with this rule for children’s safety.
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[image: ]The cool weather this week is reminding us that winter is coming.  Time to check your closets!!! If you would like to rummage through our closet for boots, snowpants, jackets, hats, and gloves before going shopping please make an appointment with the school.
The uniform closet is also open for long sleeve shirts, pants and sweatshirts. School apparel order forms will be coming out shortly.

Have you been getting our alerts? It’s time to double check your Ren Web parent portal for emergency numbers for delays or school emergencies.
[image: ]
If your student is going to be absent for the day, please call the front office at 802-525-6578 as soon as you can. Emailing the teachers is a kind gesture, but often teachers don’t get to check their emails until later in the day or even after school. If your child is running a fever, throwing up or having diarrhea, they need to wait 24 hours before returning to school without medicine. This will help slow down the spread to other students in the classroom or to teachers.

Friday the 13th -Picture Day BEST uniform shirt with a patch.  
Tuesday, September 17 Apple picking trip	
Friday, September 20 mass


GIRL SCOUTS Opportunity right here at school!
Attention 4th & 5th grade girls! Do you like adventures, making new friends, being creative, and serving the community? Would you like to learn more about the great outdoors, how to run your own business, science, arts and how to be a strong, courageous leader? Come join our local Junior Girl Scout Troop that meets right here at Saint Paul’s every other Monday after school until 4:45! Contact Troop Leader April Roberts at 802-323-6222 or email bustersbednbiscuit@yahoo.com.[image: ]
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